

## **Council on Aging**

900 Main Street • Millis, MA 02054 Phone: 508-376-7051 Fax: 508-376-7054

October 31, 2022

TO: Select Board

FROM: Council on Aging Board

SUBJECT: Request to withdraw Article 8 from the November 10 Town Meeting

After careful consideration and debate, the Council on Aging is asking the Select Board to withdraw Article 8 from the upcoming Town Meeting. We would like to take the next 6 months to develop a plan to be presented at the May Town Meeting that has the full backing of the COA, Permanent Building Committee, Finance Committee and Select Board. We realize to get this level of backing we need broad support from the town citizenry as well. We intend to work over the next six months to garner the necessary support around a plan everyone can endorse.

Thank you for the help you have given us to date on this important project, and we look forward to continuing working with you to deliver a new Senior Center for Millis.

Sincerely,

Patty Kayo

Director Millis Council on Aging